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From the Principal

Presentation Day Assembly

I want to encourage everyone to make the time to attend the Havenlee School Presentation Day Assembly on Thursday 6 December 11:30am. Both the Senior and Junior sections of the school have prepared wonderful items for the event plus many fantastic awards will be presented. We would all love to see you there!

Nowra High Student

A senior student of Nowra HS is doing a research project on how technology affects the learning and communication of Children with Disabilities. After she had approached the school I said that we could assist her in her research. At the back of the newsletter is a parent survey that she has developed. It would help her greatly if you could fill it out and return it to school by next Friday.

Scripture Christmas Assembly

On Monday 10 December there will be a special Scripture Christmas Assembly. All are welcome to attend. Thank you Sylvia for all you hard work and enthusiasm during scripture throughout the year.

Parking for 2013
Next year a new parking policy will be introduced. The driveway in Judith Drive (currently the bus loading zone) will be a “kiss and drop” zone for North Nowra PS in the mornings. In the afternoons, only cars going to the Havenlee bus bay will be allowed to enter the driveway. This policy has been agreed to by both site managers (i.e. the Principals) of both schools. It follows lengthy consultation and observations and trials of other ways to improve safety for everyone. Although this will mainly affect families from North Nowra PS, your cooperation with the new policy is appreciated and expected.
Katrina Eyland
School Principal
Up and Coming Events
Term 4 Week 9 
Mon 3, Dec
International Day of People With Disability

Tue 7, Dec
P & C Meeting 9:15am

Thur 6, Dec
School Canteen reopened
Thur 6, Dec @ 11:30
School Awards Assembly
Term 4 Week 10
Mon 10, Dec
Scripture Christmas Assembly
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RAP Awards

(Really Awesome Person)
Congratulations to the following students who received RAP awards.

1P
Jacob, Damian, Faith, Hunter
2P
Jayden, Bailey, Charlee, Paul
3M
Declan, Heath, Ashlyn x 2, Zeke
4M
Shae-Lynn
5S
Isabel x 2, Shiun x 2, Joshua x 2, Clayton x 2
6S
Grace, Lonia, Tammy, Mathew, Dean, Carisa, Holly
Highlights
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· Jayden singing the whole alphabet song independently
· Awesome performance by Singing Choir at the Twilight Markets on Friday
Community News
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Come to see your fellow student Mitchell Drury ride in the “Riding for Disabled Class”, Ring B, Saturday 9 February 12 noon, Nowra showground.
Show Dates 2013

Friday 8th February and Saturday 9th February 2013



Thank you to everyone who helped support National Bandanna Day together we raised $246.  Well done.

This summer Vacation Care groups can visit amazing Merlin attractions at special discounted prices!

Get a Combo 4 pass for just $32 per child – that’s entry to 4 attractions for less than the price of 2!

Just $7 for General Admission per child at Illawarra Fly (General Admission $10)

Book your group by 31 December 2012 and you’ll receive these amazing rates. Minimum of 20 paying children required to be eligible for these special offers.

If you have less than 20 paying children please ask us about our other discounted group rates!

 Six Great Locations 

Sydney attraction Combo Passes are valid for 30 days from date of issue - so are perfect to use over the longer summer holidays!

SEA LIFE Sydney Aquarium, WILD LIFE Sydney Zoo and Madame Tussauds Sydney are conveniently located side by side in Sydney’s iconic Darling Harbour – making them a perfect option for an action packed full day out, or weekend.

Sydney Tower Eye is an unmissable feature of the iconic Sydney skyline, located in the heart of the CBD. Take a ride 250m above street level to a spectacular 360 degree view of New South Wales .

Manly SEA LIFE Sanctuary is located right on the beach beside beautiful Manly Cove, a spectacular trip by ferry from Darling Harbour.

Illawarra Fly is located approximately 1.5 hours from Sydney, making it the perfect day trip location!
newsletters@merlinentertainments.com.au
    DOES YOUR CHILD HAVE ASTHMA?

ALERT:  EMERGENCY DEPARTMENT presentations for asthma increase dramatically when children return to school in February.

 REFER to CHILDRENS ASTHMA EDUCATORS:

1300 792 755

Make your child “Ready for School“ by:

1. Regular review by GP before school starts 

2. Review and understanding of asthma medications and symptoms

3. Review and update of asthma action plan 



Almost 20 per cent of Australian primary school children have wet their pants at school and about 7 per cent have regular incontinence. Bedwetting affects a further 19 per cent of children aged between 5 and 12 years. As bladder and bowel problems can have a negative impact on a child’s self-esteem and quality of life, it is important to seek help early. Healthy bladder and bowel habits for children include drinking plenty of water, eating a healthy diet rich in dietary fibre to prevent constipation, regular exercise and practicing good toilet habits. For further advice, phone the National Continence Helpline on (Freecall™) 1800 33 00 66 to talk to a continence nurse advisor. Further information is also available at www.continence.org.au
HPV vaccination for boys to commence in NSW
Boys in NSW high schools will be offered human papillomavirus (HPV) vaccination from 2013 to provide protection against developing infections that can lead to cancer. 

The vaccine is registered for use from 10 years of age and is only provided free for male students who commence the course in Year 7 or Year 9.
Parent Information Kits will be sent home to parents in early 2013. To consent to vaccination, parents are advised to read all the information provided, complete the Consent Form and return it to their child’s school. 
Students in Year 7 will also be offered vaccination against other diseases, including diphtheria-tetanus-whooping cough (dTpa), hepatitis B and varicella (chicken pox). 

For more information please visit www.health.nsw.gov.au/immunisation
Disclaimer: Havenlee School advertises in this column as a service to parents. Havenlee School does not endorse, sponsor or accept responsibility for the management or organisation of the advertised events or services.[image: image7.png]



4253 4138








1Page 
Page 2

